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August 2, 2018 
8:00 p.m. 
 
 
City Council Meeting 
 
Present: Ferron Martineau, Dal Schwendiman, Chad Stevens, Chris Chase, Raymonda Furness, 
John Briggs, Susan Lott, Dick Dyer, Ted Hendricks, Nicole Stoddard, Officer Howard Overton 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated, and a prayer given by Dal Schwendiman. 
 
The Mayor opened the Public Hearing on the Budget. No one from the public was in attendance. 
 
Dick Dyer reported that we have started the land application of wastewater from the storage 
pond.  A coliform test was taken to ensure that the UV unit was working properly, and it came 
back good.  DEQ came out for the annual inspection and everything met their approval except 
for the flow meter for the irrigation ditch and finalizing the irrigation schedule. 
 
Officer Overton informed the Council of some dog warnings that had been given and discussed 
that we have the option of a Special Patrol if requested. 
 
Chris made a motion to accept the minutes of the July 5, 2018 City Council meeting. Dal 
seconded, all voted affirmative. 
 
Chad made a motion to pay the bills submitted for the month of July 2018, Chris seconded, all 
voted affirmative. 
 
Ted Hendricks discussed the availability of getting a Block Grant up to $150,000 with a 25% 
match to do improvements at the City Park including parking, ADA accessible, playground, 
pavilion, restrooms.  He discussed getting the E-Center from BYU-Idaho to help with the survey 
for eligibility.  Chad made a motion to work with the E-Center to conduct the study, Chris 
seconded.  All voted affirmative. (the study could be used for funding for the park, the small park 
and truck route) 
 
Nicole Stoddard from Lucky Dog Recreation discussed playground equipment that they sell and 
install. 
 
Dal spoke about the truck route and the possibility of seal coating. 
 
Chad discussed getting dumpsters for fall clean-up and he has received quotes for the street sign 
upgrade.  It will cost about $3,800 to purchase signs and posts. 
 



 
Dal made a motion to close the Budget Hearing, Raymonda seconded, all voted affirmative. 
 
Chris made a motion to suspend the rules to allow for only one reading of the budget ordinance 
in its entirety and two times by title only, Chad seconded, all voted affirmative.  Mayor 
Martineau read Ordinance B-2019 the annual appropriation ordinance in its entirety and twice by 
title only. 
 
Chris made a motion to adopt Ordinance B-2019, the Annual Appropriation Ordinance, Chad 
seconded.  Roll call vote:  Chris Chase – Yes, Raymonda Furness – Yes, Chad Stevens – Yes, 
Dal Schwendiman – Yes.  Motion passes. 
 
Ted Hendricks stated that the Development Company has some lights that they would donate to 
the City if we wanted them. We will try to get them. 
 
Chris made a motion to adjourn, Dal seconded.  Meeting adjourned 11:00 pm. 
 
 
 

______________________________    ____________________________ 
Mayor – Ferron Martineau                                City Clerk – Susan Lott 


